TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES BOARD SPECIAL MEETING
DECEMBER 28, 2012
COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Martel, Schultz, Amos and Windiate
Absent:  None
Others:  Ditlow

THE PURPOSE OF THE SPECIAL MEETING IS FOR THE BOARD TO WORK AND ACT ON ITEMS 2A, 2B and 2C ONLY.  OTHER ISSUES, WHICH WOULD NORMALLY COME BEFORE A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD, WILL ONLY BE ACTED UPON IF THE FULL BOARD IS PRESENT AND THERE IS A NEED FOR URGENCY.

1.  The meeting convened at 12:00 noon.  There was no Citizen Commentary.
2. Discussion/Action:
A.  Interviews for Trustee vacancy:  Interviews were originally scheduled for December 20, 2012, but were postponed due to weather until today.  Interviews began with applicant Chuck Goossen, followed by Bill Petersen, Wally Juall and Bob Hicks.  All applicants were asked a series of pre-determined questions, with an opportunity to also question the Board about the position.  After conclusion of the interviews, and brief deliberation, the Motion by Amos to recommend the appointment of Chuck Goossen to fill the Trustee vacancy until November 20, 2014 was seconded and passed 4-0 roll call vote.  It was noted that the Trustee position will appear on the ballot during the gubernatorial election to be held November 2014.
B. On December 18, 2012, Martel and Schultz conducted interviews of three applicants for the Township Assessor position, which will be vacated by the resignation of Patrick Suboski, effective December 31, 2012.  The interviews were conducted in a similar manner as those tonight.  The applicants, Wendy Witkop, AD Assessing, Inc and Great Lakes Assessing were asked a series of predetermined questions with an opportunity to also question the committee about the position.  Based on those interviews, the recommendation by the committee is to approve AD Assessing.  One member of the team will be hired as an employee, responsible for assessment and tax rolls.  The company will be responsible for field work, record keeping, analysis, etc.  After brief discussion, the Motion by Windiate to accept the recommendation of the committee to approve AD Assessing, Inc as assessor, pending completion and acceptance of the job description and 2 year contract, was seconded and passed 4-0.  Martel will work on the job description and contract immediately.
C. County Board of Commissioners Agreement:  After brief discussion, the Motion by Schultz to sign letter of agreement, dated 10/18/2012, for the County to maintain township tax and assessment records was seconded and passed 4-0.  It was agreed that we want to pursue the language of the contract, as suggested by township attorney, and that Martel will be involved with any meetings about this contract.
3. Board Commentary:  Martel announced the resignation of Torch Lake Township firefighter and Fire Chief Rick Stasch, effective December 31, 2012. During the absence of a Fire Chief, administrative duties, paper work, etc. will be assigned to Ryan Bigelow.
4. Citizen Commentary:  Ditlow complemented the Board on today’s meeting.
5. With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:30 PM.

These Minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.




